CAPS ON NONECONOMIC DAMAGES KEEP LIABILITY PREMIUMS LOW:

1.  Capping physician liability reduced premiums for general surgeons, OBGYNs, and general practitioners by 13% in the year following enactment of that reform and by 34% over the long term.
Zuckerman, S., Bovbjerg, R., and Sloan, R., “The Effects of Tort Reforms and Other Factors on Medical Malpractice Insurance Premiums,” Inquiry 27 (Summer 1990): 167-182.
2.  Looking at closed claims, caps on noneconomic damages reduced insurer payouts by 31% and reduced payouts plus expenses by 23%.   Caps on total damages reduced payouts by 38%.  
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3.  Direct reforms, which include caps on noneconomic or total damages, reduced the likelihood that a physician in a state adopting a direct reform was sued by 2.1%.  Within three years, premiums in direct reform states declined by 8.4%.
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4.  States adopting direct reforms exhibited reductions in hospital expenditures of 5% to 9% within three to five years.  If generalizable to all medical spending, a $50 billion reduction in national health spending could be achieved through such reforms.
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5.  The CBO (Congressional Budget Office), in 1998, asserted that caps on noneconomic damages have been extremely effective in reducing the severity of claims and medical liability premiums.
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